City of Phillips

Notice of Meeting of the Board of Public Works

To Be Held in the Council Room

January 6, 2005 at 4:00 PM

Mayor: Joseph S. Boho

Committee members:  Jeffrey Fahl, Patti Wenzel and Linda Johnson

City Attorney:  Bruce Marshall

Department Head:  Terry L. Staroba

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer:  Barbara D. Revak

This meeting is held in compliance with Wisconsin’s Open Meeting Law, S.S. Chapter 19, Subchapter V.  As such it is open to the public.

This meeting may constitute a quorum of the Common Council, or other city committees.

1. Call to Order (presiding officer).

a. Greeting

b. Certification of Compliance with Open Meeting Law.

c. Pledge of Allegiance.

2. Roll Call

Jeffrey Fahl ___ Patti Wenzel ___ Linda Johnson ___

Mayor Joseph S. Boho ___

3. Set next month meeting date and time.  Thursday Feb 3, 2005 at 4:00PM
4. Public Comments

5. Motion to Accept and/or amend minutes of meeting held on December 7, 2004.

6. Discussion/Recommendation of Future Development of City Property by Memorial Park/Dredge.

7. Discussion/Recommendation on Downtown Parking Issues. (compact car parking & time limit)

8. Discussion/Recommendation on Elk Lake Park Pavilion Project

a. Phillips Area Chamber of Commerce funds

b. Grant Application

c. Pavilion Plans

9. Discussion/Recommendation on funding for proposed snow blower purchase.  $26,050.33 Street Equipment Savings Balance as of Dec 31,04.  $11,000 budgeted in 2005.  Totals $37,050.33.  Spec Building Fund Distribution or other source.

10. Department Updates.

11. Review Invoices presented.

Adjournment

Agenda Approved By __________________________

BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

1.
Of the Board of Public Works at a regular meeting held in the council room on January 6, 2005.

2.
Chairman Fahl called the meeting to order at 4:00 PM. Committee members present: Jeffrey Fahl, Linda Johnson and Patti Wenzel.

Others present: Mayor Boho, Terry Staroba, Barb Revak, and John Iverson.

3.
Next BPW Meeting will be held on February 3, 2005 at 4:00 PM.

4.
Public Comment
Mr. Iverson, Ayres and Associates, asked the Board of Public Works if the Argyle Project was halted or still under consideration.  He will put together some figures for doing all of Argyle in one shot and break down Water/Sewer portions and Street portions if the Board would like him to.

The Board of Public Works requested Mr. Iverson submit two different estimates.  One without replacing water mains and one with replacing water mains.

Mayor Boho requested distribution of Spec Building Fund be placed on the Common Council Agenda.

5.
Review Minutes of Meeting Held on December 7, 2004:

Motion by Mrs. Wenzel, seconded by Mrs. Johnson to accept the minutes of the meeting held on December 7, 2004.  Carried

8.
Elk Lake Park Pavilion Project. 

In regards to the letter sent by the Phillips Area Chamber of Commerce with reference to the Main Street Association monies they are holding, Mrs. Wenzel does not have a problem with them not releasing funds until the Parks Grant has been accepted but as for the issue of the Chamber having to approve the plans she does not agree.  Mrs. Wenzel feels that Elk Lake Park doesn’t need a large pavilion that could possibly compete with the renting out of the Municipal Building.  Mrs. Wenzel suggested the Recreation Committee have a meeting on the Elk Lake Park Pavilion Project and invite other interested parties for input.

******Recreation Committee meeting scheduled for January 26, 2005 at 7:00 PM

6.
City Property by Memorial Park/Dredge

Mr. Staroba, Director of Public Works, stated his crew is continuing to clear cut over by Memorial Park.  You will be able to see between all the parks in that area.  It may be possible to put in a bathroom in the future that will serve all the parks in that area.

7.
Downtown Parking Issues (compact car parking & time limit).

Discussion on what is considered a compact car and how to enforce time limit parking.  The City Attorney needs to define what a compact car is.

Motion by Mrs. Wenzel, seconded by Mrs. Johnson to recommend to the Common Council to rescind the motion eliminating downtown compact car parking areas.  Carried.

Direction by Mayor Boho to draft a letter to the downtown business owners explaining the long parking issues downtown and request the owners and their employees do not park on either side of Lake Avenue from Maple Street to Elm Street or on either side of Chestnut Street, Maple Street and Cherry Street from Lake Avenue to Avon Avenue.  If no cooperation is evident the City of Phillips will adopt a time limit ordinance.

Mrs. Wenzel left the

meeting at 5:00 PM

9.
New Snow Blower Purchase

In 2005 the balance in the Street Equipment Fund will only be $37,050.33.  The Snow blower will cost approximately $51,000.  Where will the other funds needed to pay for the Snow Blower come from?

Mayor Boho requested the Spec Building Fund distribution be placed on the Common Council Agenda for the January 11th meeting.  He suggested a distribution of 40% DPW, 40% Police Department and 20% Library.  TID #4 has an incubator building listed as one of the projects that TIF money can be used for.

10.
Department Updates
Mr. Staroba, Director of Public Works, wanted to let the Board know that Phillips Lumber and Hardware was going to donate the trusses for the roof over the Steam Engine and requested a letter of thanks be sent from Mayor Boho.

11.
Review Invoices

Johnson’s Hardware invoice in the amount of $145.61 for Paul Heidenreich’s water filter system.

Mr. Fahl declared the meeting adjourned. 

Meeting adjourned at 5:30 PM

Attest: 
     Barbara D. Revak


Deputy Clerk/Treasurer


CC:
City File

Common Council

Mayor Boho

Terry Staroba

Barb Revak

